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One in ten Frederick County adults is functionally illiterate.
Together we can end illiteracy.

At the Literacy Council’s 3rd Annual 
Celebration of Achievements, volunteer 

tutor Denise Dertzbaugh was the Council’s 
eighth Elizabeth H. Seligmann Award 
recipient. Established in honor of Betty 
Seligmann’s 33 years of service to the 
cause of literacy, the award is to be given 
to volunteers who demonstrate similar 
dedication and who have made sustained 
and significant contributions furthering the 
goals of the Literacy Council.

Denise has volunteered for the Council 
since completing tutor training in March, 
2007. Since that time, she has tutored 
one or more students continuously, was 
a regular office staff volunteer for several 
years, served on the Board of Directors and 
several committees for three years, designed 
and conducted weekly conversation and 
pronunciation classes for several years, 
conducted in-service training, assisted the 
tutor/student coordinators, helped with 
outreach to potential students, and in the 
last year has taken the lead in developing 
curriculum for and conducting restaurant 
workplace classes. 

Dertzbaugh Recipient 
of Seligmann Award

New Programs and Alliances Highlight 2016

The Literacy Council and Frederick Community College (FCC) have been 
developing ways to work together to serve the needs of adults challenged with low 

literacy skills. FCC coordinates Frederick County Government’s adult education and 
literacy services program for both native English speakers and speakers of English as 
a second language. The shared initiative is to provide individualized or small group 
tutoring support to people who are unable to qualify for classes at FCC; provide 
additional tutoring support to students already enrolled at FCC to help them progress 
and be successful in their classes; develop workplace literacy programs for small 
groups of employees; and coordinate with other social service providers in support of 
clients that they refer.  Some of these goals resulted from gaps that were identified in a 
needs assessment report conducted this year.

LCFC instructors Denise 
Dertzbaugh and Marianne 
Dacey, and LCFC Executive 
Director Laurie Fisher are 
seen with restaurant owner 
Nezih Pistar and his employees 
at a celebration held at the 
conclusion of the class. 

LCFC and FCC Partner to Reach More Adults

Literacy in the Workplace 

The Literacy Council held additional workplace classes for employees of Fountain 
Rock Management restaurants this year. The seven week classes were instructed 

by Literacy Council instructors Denise Dertzbaugh and Marianne Dacey at Ayse 
Meze Lounge. The workplace literacy pilot program is among several organizational 
initiatives to work with local business owners to help provide literacy programs that 
benefit employees and businesses. Dertzbaugh and Dacey both experienced educators 
developed the curriculum with input from the restaurant chefs and owners.

Fountain Rock’s Nezih Pistar spoke at the Council’s annual Celebration of Achievements 
event about Building a Stronger Community Through Literacy. “Learning how to speak 
English not only helps employees on the job, but opens the door to education and 
economic opportunity, benefiting the entire community.” Lisa Wheelock, Ayse Meze 
restaurant manager, spoke about the positive impact of the class on the employees. Mr. 
Pistar was honored with the Literacy Council’s Business & Industry Partners in Literacy 
Certificate of Appreciation for his leadership and support.
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Programs & Services
Basic Literacy

English as a Second Language
Workplace Literacy • Citizenship

GED Preparation • Prison Literacy
Health, Math & Computer-based Literacy

Beginning Writing & 
Conversation Classes

“This is Worthwhile”
Advice From a New Tutor and His Student

They began working together this March, 
but Walt and his student Louisa interact 

with the ease of old pals. Both credit ESL 
Coordinator Freida Pryor for pairing them. 

When I asked Walt what drew him to 
volunteer for the Literacy Council, he said, 
matter-of-factly: “This is worthwhile.” I 
had to prod him a bit for details. He retired 
18 years ago from Frederick Community 
College where he was a professor of 
mathematics. Despite his educational and 
professional achievements, Walt is a humble 
gentleman. “I’m old and tired,” he added, 
chuckling, “I want to do something fun.” 
Walt explained that Freida had encouraged 
him to sign up for the tutor training. “We 
have lots of opportunities for guys like you,” 
she told him.

Louisa is Walt’s first student. She 
immigrated to the United States from 
Bangladesh over 20 years ago. She and her 
children moved to a tiny New York City 
apartment while her husband finished his 
job in the hotel industry in Dubai. Not 
surprisingly, the first year was difficult for 
Louisa. She didn’t know a word of English 
when she left Bangladesh. A customer 
service agent at the airline ticket counter 

assisted her by making a small sign that read: 
“I don’t know English.” 

But Louisa wanted to learn the language. 
Realizing her opportunities for formal 
language education were limited, she 
approached her children’s school principal 
for help. “I need help to learn English” she 
said.  The principal suggested that Louisa 
volunteer at the school where she could 
pick up on little bits of language. And that’s 
exactly what she did. Voicing her desire to 
learn English was a considerable triumph, 
as Louisa, like other young Bangladeshi 
women, hadn’t graduated from high school. 
The cultural expectation of her country was 
that she would marry and begin a family 
around 16-17 years of age. 

Louisa’s current goal is to pass the General 
Educational Development (GED). She 
and Walt meet twice a week to work on 
grammar, using Louisa’s favorite ESL 
textbook Side by Side. They also study 
mathematics, a subject in which Walt says 
Louisa is gifted. Indeed, Louisa seems to 
excel at critical thinking. Though she had no 
advanced education, she landed her first job 
in assembling at Pico Electronics. 
Even with strong determination, though, 
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Literacy Council Mission Statement
To teach adults in Frederick County the reading and other English language skills they need to 
provide for their families and contribute to the well-being and prosperity of our community. 



As I’ve finished my first year as President 
of the Literacy Council of Frederick 

County, a few themes have risen to the top 
of my mind. These are themes that help to 
define where we are headed. They are:

Growth
Change 
Fundraising

Growth – 
Growth is intertwined with opportunities 
for the Literacy Council. The number of 
potential students continues to expand as 
Frederick County continues to grow. More 
and more individuals walk through our 
door, seeking help. And we’re hearing from 
a growing number of businesses who are 
interested in workplace literacy offerings or 
other programs to help them better serve 
their customers and our community. 

Change – 
See above, “growth.” LCFC has been 
working in Frederick County for over fifty 
years. We’ve evolved to match the needs of 
the community, and the need for continued 
change and growth isn’t slowing. 

Fundraising – 
Fundraising is an important part of the 
foundation of LCFC’s success and our 
ability to grow and continue to evolve to 
meet the needs of our students and our 
communication. Please consider making a 
contribution today to support the Literacy 
Council of Frederick County!  You can do 
so at: www.frederickliteracy.org 

Thank you for your interest and support of 
the Literacy Council of Frederick County!

bethlowe@frederickliteracy.org

President’s Message
Beth Lowe
President of the Board of Directors

Executive Director’s Message
Laurie Fisher
Executive Director

My second year as Executive Director 
of the Literacy Council has been 

personally and professionally about growth, 
inspiration and community support.  

Growth - Experiencing the daily coming and 
going of the Council’s 127 volunteers who 
supported our more than 255 adult learners 
this year is a constant reminder that teaching 
and learning is an ongoing process to meet 
the needs of the students and the community. 
Throughout its 53 years, the Literacy Council’s 
programs and services have continued to 
evolve and this year is no exception. If you 
haven’t stopped by the office recently, please 
do. It is a beehive of activity most days. The 
new upstairs classroom has been transformed 
from former desk space and now offers 
daytime and evening conversation and 
beginning writing classes. Tutor information 
sessions take place twice a month, and in-
services are gearing up as regular offerings. 
Our third cycle of restaurant workplace 
literacy begins in January.

Inspiration & Community Support – We are 
exploring new avenues of collaboration in our 
community to identify and serve more adults 
whose literacy skills make it challenging for 
them to access other community programs, 
and by offering what we do best with tutor-led 
individual and small group sessions.

Investing in adult literacy is about investing 
in Frederick County’s future.  Thanks to 
our volunteers who gave over 12,000 hours 
of their time this year, to our donors and 
community members who make it possible 
for the Council to carry out its work, to our 
fellow nonprofits with whom we join together 
to meet the basic needs of our neighbors, and 
to our students and the families they support 
who are a constant inspiration for our work.

lauriefisher@frederickliteracy.org

A Letter of Thanks
Linda Crough
Basic Learner Program Coordinator

We hear so many good things about our 
ESL program, students, and tutors (and 

rightfully so), but less is written about our Basic 
(native English speaking) students and tutors. 
Our Basic students are very shy about their 
reading difficulties. It is many times a secret 
they have kept from friends, employers, and 
even family members. For them, it is an act 
of bravery to walk through the door and seek 
help. In addition, quite a few have learning 
disabilities they are working to overcome. 

Sometimes the stories are heartbreaking. 
Because of this, whenever we ask a Basic 
student if we can share some of their successes 
or progress with the community, they 
invariably say no. So most times, the success 
stories don’t go further than among our team 
in the office, who marvel at the work of those 
student-tutor duos. 

So this is a note of thanks to our sometimes 
unsung heroes, the Basic Literacy Tutors. I have 
referred to you as “angels that just fall from the 
sky.” It’s amazing to me how often I’ve had a 
student with a very special situation or need, 
and suddenly get a phone call, or a visitor to the 
office from someone who wants to tutor just 
such an individual.

Just like our ESL tutors, our Basic tutors 
become mentors assisting their students far 
beyond the scope of what is expected of them. 
This can include teaching job skills, helping to 
identify learning disabilities, setting up a phone 
or computer, and even socialization within the 
community.

So whether they have been working long term 
with a student, or have more recently come on 
board, we want to say thank you. We do know 
you are out there, and we do know how hard 
you work.  Many, many thanks!



Holiday Book Drive 
The Holiday Book drive has been a favorite activity of the Literacy Council since it 

began in 2008 as a Holiday Market for Children in cooperation with Dancing Bear 
Toys and Gifts. It has grown tremendously in the past three years in partnership with 
Dancing Bear’s twin, The Curious Iguana (12 N. Market St.), and also Barnes & Noble 
Booksellers where books are purchased and donated at the Literacy Council or the 
bookstores. Each fall the Council picks an agency that serves children to be the recipi-
ent of the books from the drive. Thanks to this program, thousands of books have been 
provided to Head Start, the YMCA’s Early Learning Center, Children of Incarcerated 
Parents and Toys for Tots. This year’s effort benefits the children served by “Blessings 
in a Backpack,” an organization that provides weekend food for 1,500 children in Fred-
erick County.  The Literacy’s Council program helps feed the mind as well as the body!

it can be difficult for immigrants to learn 
English. Louisa has lived here for many 
years, but still speaks predominately her 
native language, Bangla, with her immediate 
and extended family.  The support family 
members give to one another can be 
especially helpful during the transition to 
a new country, but in some circumstances, 
it can pose obstacles to learning a new 
language. It takes considerable effort to find 
opportunities to practice English. 

For this reason, Louisa and Walt are both 
thankful for the Literacy Council. And it’s 
not just English learning that bonds them, 
but an emotional connection. When asking 
Walt what advice he has for prospective 
tutors, he said that they should know that, 
“[being a tutor requires] more than just 
English language skills. There’s an emotional 
component.” 

Louisa confirms this fact when she describes 
how she’s benefited from tutoring. She says 
that “[Walt] is my teacher. He’s a model 
for me. I can tell him how I feel.” Like her 
teacher, Louisa presents with humility.  
She advises that new students, “be patient 
and [work to] understand the teacher. 
Concentrate. Be patient.”

by Britta Kallevang
Volunteer Tutor

New Classroom Launches Expanded Programs
Thanks to the Carroll Manor Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution for 
painting the Literacy Council’s new classroom for their Day of Service Project. The new 
classroom is now hosting daytime and evening conversation, beginning writing classes, 
tutor information sessions, in-services and multiple committee meetings.  

Unity Campaign for Frederick County
This year’s Unity Campaign (September 14-25) brought together 19 nonprofits working 
together to raise awareness of basic needs in the community and to raise funds for 
programs and services.  The Literacy Council fielded a team during the Unity Olympiad 
to celebrate. Thank you to everyone who made a donation!

Denise’s work has contributed significantly 
to furthering the goals of the Council. 
She has worked with over 50 students 
in individual tutoring and multiple 
conversation and pronunciation classes 
over the years, encouraging them toward 
their goals and helping to bring in more, 
always with a kind and welcoming attitude. 
Denise is always the first one to step up 
and offer a helping hand to both new tutors 
and students alike. Her guidance and 
advice are invaluable and her enthusiasm 
is contagious. The joy in what she does and 
how much she appreciates and cares for her 
students simply radiates from her. 
 
Denise’s hard work and dedication to the 
Council for so many years more than fulfill 
both the criteria and the spirit of this award. 
The Literacy Council presents this award 
with great pleasure and thanks.
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Businesses
Allstate – the Giving
  Campaign
Ayse Meze Lounge*
Amazon.com
Arbotecture, Inc.
Bechtel Community
  Outreach
Better World Books
Brunswick H&R Block*
Consign and Sell USA
Curious Iguana 
  Booksellers*
First United Bank 
  & Trust* 
Frederick County
  Bank*
Frederick News-Post*
Leidos Biomedical 
Research, Inc.*
Kline Scott Visco 
  Commercial Real
  Estate, Inc.*
Mid-Atlantic Hispanic
  Chamber of 
  Commerce*
Morgan Keller 
  Construction*
Offit Kurman P.A.*
PayPal Giving Fund 
Plamondon 
  Enterprises*
PNC Bank*
S&P Tree Care*
Sandy Spring Bank
Shockley Honda, Inc.*
Woodsboro Bank*

Foundations,  
Trusts & Grants
Ausherman Family
  Trust
Betty Seligmann 
  Literacy Endowment
  Fund
Cocktails for a Cause
  Maryland, Inc.
Combined Federal
  Campaign National
  Capitol Area
Community Founda-
  tion of Frederick Co.
Delaplaine Foundation
Dollar General Literacy
  Foundation 
Helen J. Serini 
  Foundation

Rotary Club of Carroll 
  Creek
Schwab Charitable
  Fund  
Staples Foundation 
  for Learning, Inc.
State Farm Companies
  Foundation
The Nora Roberts 
  Foundation
United Way of 
  Frederick  County
United Way of the 
  National Capital Area
Unity Campaign for
  Frederick County
William E. Cross 
  Foundation
Women’s Giving Circle
  of Frederick County 
Yelp Foundation

Religious 
Organizations
Delaware-Maryland
  Synodical Women’s
  Organization, Women
  of the ELCA

In-Kind Donors and  
Sponsors
Ric & Ann Adams
Allegra Print & 
  Imaging
Anytime Fitness 
Brunswick
Aspire
Ayse Meze Lounge
Beans in the Belfry 
Meeting Place & Café
Black Ankle Vinyards
Matt Burkhardt
Canapes Catering LLC
Carrabbas Italian Grill
Common Market
Catherine Cox 
Crisifulli’s Cheese Shop
Sandy Doggett
Ree Drummond – 
“The Pioneer Woman”
Edible Arrangements
Frederick News-Post
Caroline Gaver
Julie Gaver – “Must
  Love Shoes”
Grove Public Relations
Pat Hanberry

Rich Haney
Rob Jones
Beth Lowe
Magic Foot Spa
Merryhaus Design
Modern Asia
Bob Moroney
Mountain Memories 
  at Thorpewood
Lisa Meyers
Mike O’Grady/Advanced
  Computers & Electronics  
Smooch Studios
Starbucks N. Market Street
Starbucks Westview
Mimi Teahan
The Muse
Thomas Scott Salon & Spa
Hon. John H. Tisdale
Uncle Ralph’s Cookies
Alex Valderrama
Way Off Broadway 
  Dinner Theater
Wegmans Frederick
Yemi

Individuals
Richard & Ann Adams
Anonymous
Anonymous
Maria Arthur
Richard & Sue Basford
Harold & Frances Beall
Bechtel Employees Club
John & Judith Benedict
Thomas Blair
Gerald Blessing
Mary Blessing
Marsha Bowen
Brenda Brenna
William D. Brittain
Alice Brouillet
Micheala Brown
Mary Beth Bryant
Kate Bufter
Bruce Bush
Karen Butler
Mark Butler
Sue Cavendish
Barbara Cavendish
Marsha Cohen
Harold Cole
Stacey Collins
Beth Mende Conny
Terry Copeland
Gerald & Lorraine Crouch
Linda Crough
Marianne Dacey

Lori Dagenhart
George Delaplaine
Elizabeth Derr
Denise & Frank Dertzbaugh
Barry & Cindy Diamondstone
Catherine DiGennaro
Carroll & Nan Doggett
Martha Doggett
Richelle Emerick
Marlene England
Jane Fox
Carol Garrison
Albert & Barbara Gates
Joel & Caroline Gaver
G. Leslie Geiger
Caroline M. Gessert
Marsha Grosinger
Joseph & Diana Halleman
Patricia Hart
Keri Ann Henson
Andrea Highland
Elizabeth M. Hill
Cynthia Hindman
Laurie Fisher & Brian  
  Hundertmark
Jean Joyce*
Frances & Larry Keeley
Bruce Kenworthy
Jayma Kessing
Mary Kitsos
Holly Larisch
Niev Lindbloom
Beth Lowe
Barbara Lowrey
James Mackley
Anna Maslowicz
Sarah Matthews
Suellen McGovern
Michael McGowan
Faye Meyers
Peg Milford
Linda Moran
Linda Moser
Stan Mount
Patricia Murphy
Charles Murray & 
  Catherine Cox*
Lisa & Eric Myers*
Stacy Najaka
Michael Nightingale
Ben & Jean Norman
Janet S. O’Leary
Lisa Orr
Richard Lee Peters
Angela Phillips
Blanca & Steve Poteat
Linda B. Pruce
Frieda Pryor

Frances A. Randall
Kerry E. Reynolds
Richard Roark
Ellen Roehl
Irene Romersa
Frances Rondum
Joyce Routzahn
Barry Salisbury
Susan Scarvalone
Linda Schakel
Andrew Schotz
Patricia Siedling
Carole Skroban
Beatriz C. Smith
Susan Smith
Mamie Springer
Hon. John H. Tisdale*
Karen Vanegas
Danielle Verbiest
Doris Vierbuchen
Patricia White
Renae Winnan
Susan & James Writer
Michael & Catherine Young
Frances Zeigler

Gifts Made in Honor  
or In Memory of Others

Freida Pryor - In Memory of 
Henry Maslowicz
Mary Bowman-Kruhm - In 
Memory of Henry Maslowicz
Cheryl Arnsdorff - In Memory 
of Patricia Marion Edwards
Robert Hundertmark – In 
Honor of Laurie Fisher  
  Hundertmark 
Lisa Orr – In Honor of  
  Catherine Cox
D.P. & W.W. Dicks – In Honor
  of Nan Principe Crockett

Community Partners
Asian American Center of
  Frederick
Frederick Community 
  College
Frederick County Public
  Libraries
Mid-Atlantic Hispanic
  Chamber of Commerce

* Event Sponsors

2015-2016  Donors

Thank You! We Couldn’t Have Done It Without You!

Your Contribution is Our Community’s Future
Consider supporting a cause that is important to you with a planned gift.  Create your legacy by giving the Gift of Literacy.  
The Community Foundation of Frederick County can help you with planned giving resources.
Consider a gift to the Literacy Council’s Betty Seligmann Literacy Endowment Fund.    



Donations  Amount 
Individuals  $26,339 
Businesses  $3,667 
Grants    $72,483 
Special Events  $9,408 
Investment  $9,150 
Total   $121,048 

Revenue - $121,048 Expenses - $121,043

Expense  Amount 
Program    $82,405 
Administration  $25,322 
Fundraising  $11,111 
Special Events  $2,204 
Total    $121,043 

Who We Served 2015-2016

Basic Literacy Adult Learners: 24
English as a Second Language (ESL)  
Adult Learners: 231

Growth in Volunteers & Students
2010-2016
98-127 volunteers (29%)
116-255 students (119%)

All Literacy Council direct services are 
provided by volunteers. Last year our 127 
volunteers contributed over 12,200 hours  
of their time, equaling approximately 
300 40-hour work weeks, equating to a 
monetary value of $287,833 (based on a 
standardized hourly rate of $23.56).

110 East Patrick Street • Frederick, MD  21701

Return Service Requested

FUNdraiser Returns March 4
Join in the fun by participating in this great event Saturday March 4, 2017, 2:00-5:00 p.m., Dutch’s Daughter!

  Interested players and sponsors contact Diana Halleman, staff@frederickliteracy.org or www.frederickliteracy.org 

SCRABBLE®

A lively event to bene�t the LITERACY COUNCIL of Frederick County

Literacy Council Mission Statement
To teach adults in Frederick County the reading and other English language skills they need to provide for their families  
and contribute to the well-being and prosperity of our community.

2015-2016  Finances

$82,405

$2,204

$25,322

$11,111

$26,399

$3,667

$72,483

$9,408

$9,150


